Soccer Meeting October 8, 2018 1:05 p.m.

Bob Milano call in. Dr. Schoonmaker, Darlene Melby, Eric Rulofson, Dennis Roberts, Ed Kephart, Charlie Roche present. Desiree Kaae note taker.

Questions about financial feasibility of project with estimate being \$2.7 million which is \$1 million over. What parts might be able to be moved to in-house for COS maintenance staff to accomplish. BM has concerns for the heavy contraction being done in-house. Concerns for spring construction market, especially with all the fires last summer. Not only availability but increased cost.

Scope was discussed with going from original design of a combined football/ soccer field of \$1.5 million, to expanding football practice field for a natural grass for soccer to be in compliance of new regulations for soccer field size of \$1.5 to \$1.8 million, to this artificial turf field at \$2.7 million. SO is this the most economical way to go about this.

EK brings up possibility of rejuvenation of this field and concern of survival of the field with practices and struggle to keep the field in shape if it is natural turf.

Question brought up regarding way grass estimate is \$39,500 and turf is \$175 K. ER explains there is more earth work involved with turf.

ER brings up the following: What needs to be done to keep on schedule to have a field playable for August 1, 2019? 1. Prioritize needs vs. wants vs. have to have. 2. Develop the design. 3. Retain a 3rd party estimate.

Meeting adjourned 1:58 p.m.